VILLAGE OF HODGKINS
FINANCE COMMITTEE

January 23, 2014

Meeting called to order:  6:00 p.m.

Those Present:

Vicky Moxley, Chairman




Don Cuttill, Member




Paul Struve, Member




Phillip Kringlie, Member

Also Present:
Noel Cummings, President



Larry Rice, Trustee/Police Pension Board Member


Hugh Rhodes, Trustee/Police Pension Board Member


John O’Connell, Attorney



Tim Callahan, Attorney



Melody Salerno, Comptroller



Sharon Wells, Deputy Clerk



Joe Lightcap, Baker Tilly



Mike Cimino, Police Pension Board Member


Rick Ceplecha, Police Pension Board Member


Keith Karlson, Attorney for Police Pension Board

Those Absent:
Claude Sexton, Clerk
Pledge of Allegiance

Mrs. Moxley opened the meeting for a discussion regarding the Village’s financial obligations for the Police Pension Fund.  She recognized both, Mr. Cimino and Rick Ceplecha, Police Pension Board Members.
Mike Cimino stated the State is suppose to audit the pension every two years although due to a personnel shortage there is a backlog and it has been approximately seven years since this was last done.

Mike Cimino and Rick Ceplecha gave a brief synopsis regarding the summary of findings from the Illinois Department of Insurance’s.  They noted the State does a brief review and they have questioned why some of the findings were even in questioned.  Other issues have been corrected.

Attorney O’Connell stated the Village was concerned with the following:

5. “The municipality failed to provide the necessary funds to meet the annual actuarial requirements per the Pension Code

6. The municipality did not turn over Real Estate Tax monies to the fund. The practice resulted in the Village owing the Pension Fund $90,260.00 as of December 31, 2010”
Joe Lightcap informed everyone he reviewed these two statements and found the time period listed was when Cook County was late in sending out real estate taxes to all residents and businesses in Cook County.
Mr. Lightcap also noted there is always something questioned on these audits but reiterated it is not the Village withholding any monies designated to the Police Pension Fund.

Mr. Kringlie mentioned there are monies that are put into a hold file because of residents and businesses protesting/appealing their taxes to Cook County.  Cook County includes them in the reports submitted to the proper parties involved and yet these monies are withheld due to the protesting.

Attorney O’Connell stated the TIF is now over for the mall and should generate extra revenue which should start to come into the Village he discussed this with President Cummings and agreed the Village should start taking some of the additional monies the Village will be receiving and put it toward the pension to help in making the Village fully funded in regards to the pension fund.
Mrs. Salerno stated she was told the meeting tonight was to discuss why the Police Pension fund is under funded, the Village Board needed to discuss with the Police Pension Board and Auditors to collaborate in finding a way to make this pension fund a more acceptable amount.  Making the Village more solvent regarding this fund.
Keith Karlson, Attorney for the Police Pension Board arrived and joined in the discussion.  He mentioned the Pension Board has discussed hiring a new actuary, Lauterbach.  They could come to the Village and talk about a strategy that would be agreeable with the Pension Board and the Village so that we could find money to help the pension fund.  The gentleman they would be working with is Tom Schroeder and he has worked with his law firm previously by helping to find solutions with pension funds.
Mr. Karlson stated if the Village used the 1993 state mandate for pension funds we would have a rapidly expanding police pension fund tax requirement.  The problem with that is the Village would think they would have to increase taxes exponentially in the future.  The Village previously decided not to participate in the more recent program the State wanted to implement.  This was a good thing as it was completely unsustainable.

What Lauterbach would do is come in and talk to the Village Board and the Pension Board by holding 2 or 3 meetings to find a reliable system to find a way of taking care of the funds that all parties can agree on to resolve this problem.  The chain of thought is to pay more now so the revenue can generate monies to sustain it so lower payments can be paid later.  The longer the Village waits to put money in the less interest the monies will generate causing a larger amount to be paid later.

The Committee decided to wait until the Police Pension Board hires Lauterback to handle their actuary needs and meetings will be scheduled with them and the Police Pension Board to hold discussions regarding solutions to the funding the Police Pension Fund that would be beneficial to all parties involved.

Mrs. Moxley made a recommendation to work with the Pension Board to have meetings with Lauterback.  Second by Mr. Struve.  Aye:  Mrs. Moxley, Mr. Struve, Mr. Cuttill, Mr. Kringlie, Mr. Rhodes and Mr. Rice.  Voting Nay:  None.

Meeting Adjourned 7:00 p.m. 
________________________________

Claude Sexton, Clerk by

Sharon Wells, Deputy Clerk
